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The website has been 
developed and improved 
over the years and contains 
a wealth of up to date 
information for all Masons 
including

•	A searchable database of all 
members in the Province

•	A current Yearbook which is 
updated every month and 
downloadable

•	A downloadable diary of 
Lodge meetings and events

•	Provincial news

There are also links on the 
site to the Province’s Twitter, 
Facebook and YouTube 
channels which are proving 
popular. 

How time flies. Password 
was first published online 
in the summer of 2010. 
At that time the Province 
was leading the way in the 
use of electronic media. 
It still is.
Five years on, the Province 
continues to be in the 
vanguard, with much 
progress having being made. 

All Lodge Secretaries now 
have email with most Lodge 
communications being sent 
by email. Communications 
from the Provincial Office are 
sent by email. Much more 
use is being made of our 
Provincial website and social 
media.

At the recent meetings of 
both Provincial Grand Lodge 
and Three Counties Lodge 
the Provincial Grand Master 
stressed the importance 
of the Provincial website 
as being at the heart of 
communication in the 
Province and encouraged 
members to use and embrace 
it.

Under the direction of the 
Deputy Provincial Grand 
Master, W Bro Trevor Boswell, 
a small team has been 
established to maintain 
the Provincial website and 
social media output. They 
will work closely with the 
Executive, the Provincial 
Communication Officer 
and Local Communication 
Officers.

It is acknowledged that 
some members do not use 
electronic media. Their 
needs will always be met by 
more traditional means of 
communication. 

The future of our order, 
the younger generation, 
embraces electronic media 
in all its forms. This will 
help ensure Masonry in 
this Province survives and 
prospers.

W Bro Gerry Crawford
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to Assistant PGM have 
proved popular amongst 
our brethren and I wish 
them both well in their new 
Masonic careers. The Three 
Counties promotion meeting 
I consider to be very much 
a family affair and I believe 
that we all enjoyed a special 
Northants & Hunts evening.

We experienced a memorable 
evening in Stamford for the 
celebration of 175 years 
for Lodge of Merit and the 
rededication of the lodge 
banner. By holding the 
meeting at the Town Hall 
in Stamford we were able 
to further strengthen the 
bond that we are building 
with the local community. 
It is all about openness 
and we must continue this 

Brethren. We are at the 
end of a very exhausting 
yet extremely enjoyable 
Masonic season and it is 
perhaps a good time to 
reflect on some significant 
events.

We have just enjoyed a 
very successful Provincial 
Grand Lodge and an equally 
successful Three Counties 
promotions meeting.  To our 
annual meeting we invite 
many dignitaries from our 
neighbouring provinces and 
I feel that we are under the 
spotlight. I must say that I 
was proud of our Province 
on 21 May and I congratulate 
the Secretary’s Office on 
the superb arrangements 
and the Provincial Director 
of Ceremonies and his team 
on their performance on the 
day. It was an occasion on 
which we said farewell in an 
executive capacity to two 
very distinguished Masons 
who have given massive 
service to this Province 
over many years. V W Bro 
Viv Thomas will be moving 
to South Wales although 
I am sure that we will yet 
see much of him in his role 
as Provincial Prior in the 
Knights Templar Order. W Bro 
Norman Pope is currently 
enjoying an extended rest 
in the sun but will be back 
for the new season and I 
know that he still has much 
to contribute. I believe that 
the appointments of W Bro 
Trevor Boswell to Deputy 
PGM and W Bro David Burton 

trend as we build towards 
the celebrations of the 
Tercentenary in 2017.

News of this and other 
significant events in the 
province can be found on 
our provincial website.  This, 
and our use of social media, 
is becoming an increasingly 
important means of our 
communication.  I therefore 
encourage all brethren to use 
it to keep up to date and to 
access the information they 
need.

Masonic buildings continue 
to concern the fraternity as 
a whole and Grand Lodge 
is rightly concerned about 
future maintenance costs. 
We have already applied 
ourselves to this problem 
with what we have achieved 
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advice for similar projects 
throughout the country is 
now being sought.

You are all aware of our 
success in maintaining 
and even increasing the 
membership of this province.  
I do consider that growth 
is essential if we are to 
maintain our support of 
needy brethren and our other 
commitments. I have seen 
that in recent times we have 
introduced many quality 
young men into the fraternity 
and we must continue to 
work hard on this aspect. One 
matter that does concern me 
is the level of resignations. 
I believe that one of the 
main ways of increasing our 
membership is to reduce the 
number of people leaving. 

in many of our centres. Our 
efforts have been noticed 
by the rulers and we are 
now asked for advice by 
many other Provinces. It was 
a great delight for me to 
recently welcome the Past 
Pro Grand Master, Most W 
Bro Lord Northampton and 
his new wife for a view of our 
centre at Sheaf Close. He was 
most impressed and offers 
congratulations to all who 
made the whole project such 
a success.

The current Assistant 
Grand Master, Rt W Bro Sir 
David Wootton has also 
asked if he can make a 
visit and I am now making 
arrangements for this. It is 
good to know that our efforts 
are recognised and that our 

Our record is better than 
many other Provinces but we 
must strive to do even better. 
If we considered that man 
was a fit and proper person 
to be made a mason then if 
he soon wishes to resign I 
believe that it is we that have 
failed and not him. We have 
a first class product and I 
know that it has an important 
role to play in the modern 
world. Let us then, all of us, 
ensure that we look after 
and nurture our initiates and 
aid them to learn to love the 
Craft as do we.

Brethren, enjoy the summer 
break and come back to the 
new season refreshed and 
raring to go.

God bless you all.
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Receiving the cheque the 
Lifelites CEO, Simone Enefer-
Doy, said she was very 
grateful for the continued 
support of the Province 
assured the PGM that the 
money would be put to good 
use.

Provincial Grand Master, RW 
Bro Max Bayes presents the 
£10,000 cheque to Lifelites 
CEO, Simone Enefer-Doy

This represented the sum 
raised by brethren in the 
Province since the last 
presentation in June 2014.
In making the presentation, 
the Provincial Grand Master 
said...

“We very much support the 
good work that Lifelites 
does and we trust this 
cheque will help to sustain 
that work.”

Newly Appointed 
Provincial Grand 
Orator
At May’s Provincial Grand 
Lodge, WBro Bill Caswell was 
appointed Provincial Grand 
Orator. Initiated in 1979 he is 
a Past Master and DC of the 
Lodge of Perseverance No 
455, Past Deputy Provincial 
DC and Past Provincial 
JGW. He was delighted to 
accept the appointment 
and will try to lift the profile 
of the Oration scheme. His 
aim will be to ensure the 
scheme continues to be 
a real opportunity to help 
brethren with their‘Daily 
Advancement’ by way of 
thought provoking insights 
into both the ritual and 
symbolism of the Craft. 
He also plans to deliver an 
annual Provincial Grand 
Orator’s oration along similar 
lines to the annual Sandbach 
Lecture. He will be assisted 
by many brethren throughout 
the Province who act as 
assistant orators and are 
willing and able to give both 
short lectures or musings,

News from Provincial Grand Lodge
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£10,000 Cheque Presentation to Lifelites
At the beginning of the AGM of the Provincial Grand 
Charity on Saturday 14 March 2015, the Provincial Grand 
Master, RWBro Max Bayes, was delighted to present 
a cheque for £10,000 to the CEO of Lifelites, Simone 
Enefer-Doy.
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Viv Thomas Last 
Official Visit
On his last official visit as a 
member of the Provincial 
Executive, Deputy Provincial 
Grand Master, VWBro Dr Viv 
Thomas, visited Webb Ellis 
Lodge No 9740 on Friday 17 
April 2015.

During the ceremony WBro 
Steve Miles was proclaimed 
by the IPM, VWBro Wayne 
Williams, as Worshipful 
Master for the second 
successive year.

as well as longer ceremony 
replacements involving 
one or two presenters 
including a Q&A session. All 
he needs is an invitation to 
your Lodge or meeting and 
can be contacted through 
the Provincial Office. He is 
particularly keen to visit the 
Lodges of Instruction and 
work with the Preceptors. 

Provincial 
Tercentenary 
Celebrations 
Announced 
Along with Freemasonry 
in general, this Province is 
making plans to celebrate 
the tercentenary of 
Freemasonry in June 2017. 
There will be a series of 
special events across the 
Province and a committee 
under the chairmanship of 
the ProvAGSec, WBro William 
Diggins, has been formed to 
co-ordinate planning. The 
three main Provincial events 
will be 

1. Visit to Grand Lodge with 
lodge meeting in the Grand 
Temple on 25 March 2017 
2. Church service parade and 
meeting at Peterborough 
Cathedral on 11 June 2017

3. Grand Ball at Wickstead 
Park, Kettering on 21 October 
2017 

Further information will be 
announced in due course.
For more information please 
contact WBro William Diggins 
in the Provincial Office. 

At the Festive Board, in 
celebration of his Celtic roots, 
the Deputy Provincial Grand 
Master was resplendent in 
a waistcoat supporting his 
favoured national rugby 
team - most appropriate 
for a rugby Lodge.  After 
thanking him for his services 
as Deputy Provincial Grand 
Master and to Freemasonry 
in general, the Worshipful 
Master presented him with 
a bottle of Penderyn Single 
Malt Welsh Whisky which 
we are sure will, literally, go 
down very well.
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A pillar of both Oundle 
Freemasonry and the local 
community in general he 
was a successful and much 
respected local businessman, 
having taken over the family 
grocery business from his 
father, Percy Amps.  Michael 
developed it into a very 
successful wine merchants 

As a young man he was a 
keen and much accomplished 
sportsman, playing for 
both Northamptonshire 
County Cricket Club and 
Northampton Saints Rugby 
Football Club.

At the age of 60, he decided 
to take up kick boxing and 
regularly attended the gym.

CORBY
New local 
communications 
officer for Corby
Introducing W Bro Jack C. 
Summerfield who is the 
new Local Communications 
Officer for the Corby Group of 
Lodges. Initiated into Corbie 
Lodge No. 9155 in 1998, Jack 
became Master of that Lodge 
in 2011; he is also a member 
of the Lodge of Installed 
Masters No. 3422. He was 
exalted into the Chapter of 

In his spare time he was a 
keen gardener and boasted 
that he did not grow anything 
he could not eat.  He was also 
an enthusiastic caravanner 
and named his house 
“Navarac” (caravan spelled 
backwards).  A supporter 
of his church he was 
instrumental in raising large 
sums for church funds.

He loved to visit New Zealand 
where he had family, and did 
so each year.  He spoke about 
it so enthusiastically (and 
often) that in St Wilfrid Lodge 
there was a rule that he 
would be fined £5 for every 
mention of New Zealand.

News from around the Province
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KETTERING, KIMBOLTON, THRAPSTON AND OUNDLE
In Memorium WBro Michael John Amps 
PAGDC, PPGSN; 1932 - 2015
It is with great sadness that 
the death of WBro Michael 
Amps is announced.  He died 
on Thursday 5 March 2015 
at the age of 82 years after 
being in bad health for some 
time.

St. Giles No. 8736 in 2007 and 
will take the chair as First 
Principal in October this year. 
Jack serves on the Corby 
Complex Entertainments 
Committee and inter alia 
organises the Annual 
Pantomime with the Corby 
Masonic Players; he is also 
a member of the Provincial 
Tercentenary Committee. 

Jack is married to Sandra 
and has two daughters 
Emily, 15 and Georgia, 13 and 
he works as an Operations 
Manager for DHL (for the 
Panasonic contract in 

Northampton); he is pleased 
to join the Committee and is 
looking forward to making 
a contribution to Masonic 
communications in Province.
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The visit  of  
Lord Northampton
Masonic buildings continue to 
be a concern to the fraternity 
as a whole and Grand Lodge 
is rightly concerned about 
future maintenance costs. 
Northamptonshire and 
Huntingdonshire has applied 
themselves to this problem 
over the past couple of years 
and much has already been 
achieved in a number of our 
centres.

The single most significant 
event was the move from 
the Provincial Headquarters 
at St George’s Avenue to a 
customised former school 
building on an industrial edge 
of Town site. Our efforts have 
been noticed by the Rulers 
and we are now asked for 
advice by other Provinces.

Above: Provincial Grand Master, 
RW Bro Max Bayes with Past 
Pro Grand Master, Most 
W Bro Lord Northampton.

NORTHAMPTON
Rockingham IPM 
is High Sherriff of 
Northampton 
The Decoration Ceremony 
of WBro Dr Ahmed Ibrahim 
Mukhtar the IPM of 
Rockingham Forest Lodge No 
9491 as the High Sheriff of 
Northamptonshire took place 
at noon on Friday 27 March. 
WBro Mukhtar and his Under 
Sheriff, Dominic Hopkins, 
made their Declarations in 
the presence of the Lord-
Lieutenant and the Judges 
sitting in Northampton.

Dr Mukhtar was a consultant, 
former Medical Director and 
member of the governing 
council of the University of 
Northampton.

The ceremony took place 
at Northampton Crown and 
County Court, Lady’s Lane, 
Northampton.

It was a great delight for 
RW Bro Max Bayes, the 
Provincial Grand Master, to 
recently welcome the Past 
Pro Grand Master, Most W 
Bro Lord Northampton and 
his new wife for a view of our 
Provincial Centre at Sheaf 
Close.

The Marquess was most 
impressed and offered 
congratulations to all who 
contributed to make the 
whole project such a success. 
The current Assistant Grand 
Master, Rt W Bro Sir David 
Wootton, has also expressed 
interest in making a visit and, 
the Provincial Grand Master 
is now making arrangements 
for this to happen. The 
Provincial Grand Master 
commented

“It is good to know that our 
efforts are recognised and 
that our advice for similar 
projects throughout the 
country is now being sought.”
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PETERBOROUGH
Boat on the Level
At a boat naming ceremony 
held at the Peterborough 
City Rowing Club on a 
snowy Saturday morning 
on the 31 January 2015 
WBro Bob Beeton, armed 
with the traditional bottle 
of champagne, named a 
single scull boat “On The 
Level.”  The boat is for the 
benefit of the juniors at the 
Peterborough City Rowing 
Club.

Members of Fitzwilliam 
Lodge No 2533, who had 
raised the money for the boat 
during WBro Mike Marshall’s 
year in the chair of King 

Solomon, gathered to enjoy 
the occasion.

The Chairman of the 
Peterborough City Rowing 
Club, John Canton, thanked 
the Brethren for their very 
generous donation.  

Each boat costs in the region 
of £2,000.  The total raised 
during the year amounted to 
£2,417.12.  The balance will be 
used to supply oars for the 
boat.  The Peterborough City 
Rowing Club is a registered 
charity and apart from 
subscriptions relies heavily 
on donations to fund it’s 
operations. 

The boat made its maiden 
voyage on the rowing 
course with the son of WBro 
Marshall at the helm.

WBro Bob Beeton with 
Peterborough City Rowing 
Club Chairman, John Canton, 
& Fitzwilliam Lodge members 
names the single scull boat.

News from around the Province
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WBro Alan Breeze presented 
a brief history of the Lodge. 

The Worshipful Master 
presented her with a cheque 
for £3,000 in aid of her 
Mayor’s Charity Fund for 
which she expressed her 
grateful thanks.

After she had left the room 
and the Lodge was called 
back on.  In a superb manner, 
the Provincial Grand Master 
and his team then officially 
dedicated the Lodge’s new 
banner, to mark the 175th 
anniversary.

Before the meeting 
concluded the Worshipful 
Master presented the 
Provincial Grand Master with 
cheques for the Provincial 
Grand Charity, Teddies for 
Loving Care, the Provincial 
Building Fund and Devonshire 
Court.

STAMFORD
Merit’s 175th 
Anniversary and 
Banner Dedication 
In celebration of its 175th 
anniversary, the Lodge of 
Merit held its Monday 18 May 
2015 meeting at Stamford 
Town Hall (by kind permission 
of the Town Council).  It was 
attended by 120 Brethren 
including the Provincial 
Grand Master, RWBro Max 
Bayes, many other Grand 
Officers, Provincial Grand 
Officers and Brethren.  

After the Lodge had been 
called off, the Worshipful 
Master, WBro David Stimson, 
welcomed into the room 
the Stamford Town Mayor, 
Councillor Mrs Susan Sandall, 
and her entourage. 

The Festive Board was held at 
the Stamford Masonic Centre 
with both the dining room 
and the Lodge Room both 
being used for diners.  During 
this part of proceedings 
VWBro Dr Viv Thomas was 
presented with a gift as 
to mark his retirement as 
Deputy Provincial Grand 
Master and his contribution 
to Freemasonry in Stamford.  
He is to shortly move to his 
native South Wales.

Above: Stamford Town Mayor, 
Councillor Mrs Susan Sandall, 
receives the cheque for her 
charity fund from WM, WBro 
David Stimson
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HUNTINGDON
Dreamers Bar 
benefits from 
funding boost
The Dreamers Bar is run 
by, and for, adults with 
learning disabilities, and is a 
place where vulnerable and 
sometimes isolated people 
can socialise and make 
friends.

Six volunteers with learning 
disabilities and/or autistic 
spectrum conditions are 
supported to run the 
Dreamers’ Bar, and have 
received training on 
managing food hygiene, 
customer service, handling 

money, working as part of a 
team and project planning.

They are supported by a 
Project coordinator with two 
Peer Coaches (adults with 
learning disabilities who have 
moved into paid roles to pass 
on their skills and support 
to others) to provide a route 
from volunteering into paid 
employment.

News from around the Province
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RUSHDEN
£1,200 donations
During their recent Coffee 
Morning, Rushden LAMS 
saw Caroline Rivett and 
W.Bro Jerry Higgins present 
cheques for £1200 to The 
Stroke Association and 
Northamptonshire Young 
Carers.  Stuart Grange and 
Louie Robinson of the Young 
Carers each gave a short 
presentation of the work of 
their respective charities.    
The Provincial Grand Charity 
had generously enhanced the 
amount raised by the LAMS 
and W.Bro Higgins, who is 
one of the Trustees, told the 
members how it raised funds 
and how they were dispersed. 
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Elation Community Voices’ 
chairman, Vince Collins, said: 
‘We are very grateful for this 
generous donation from the 
members of Buckby Castle 
Lodge. It will help us to 
continue to develop the choir 
and provide the opportunity 
for all our members to enjoy 
their love of music.’

BUCKBY 
CASTLE
Local community 
choir benefits from 
Masonic charity 
donation 
Long Buckby-based choir 
Elation Community Voices 
(ECV) has received a kind 
donation of £500 from local 
masonic lodge, Buckby 
Castle.

A cheque was presented 
to Vince Collins, chairman 
of ECV, by Mike Raine, 
Worshipful Master and 
Graham Ballinger Past Master 
of Buckby Castle Lodge.

Mike Raine stated: ‘It gives 
me great pleasure to present 
this cheque to Elation 
Community Voices on behalf 
of the Freemasons of Buckby 
Castle Lodge. Masons believe 
in supporting organisations 
who are committed to 
serving the local community. 
The choir helps to consolidate 
the quality of life for those 
who live in Long Buckby and 
the surrounding areas. It 
helps create new friendships 
and reinforces old ones. This 
is just the sort of initiative 
that we as Freemasons wish 
to support. We are delighted 
to support the important 
service and pleasure that 
Elation Community Voices 
gives to those around them.’

Elation Community Voices 
has around 85 members, 
male and female, aged 
from 18 upwards. The choir 
performs a wide range of 
modern contemporary music 
in soprano, alto, tenor and 
bass parts.
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Our Chapter Executive 
changed at Provincial 
Grand Chapter on 25th 
June 2015. E Comp 
David Jackson who 
has contributed and 
supported the Holy Royal 
Arch in this Province 
over many years stepped 
down with E Comp Mike 
Coleman was promoted 
from 2nd Provincial Grand 
Principal to Deputy Grand 
Superintendent.

E Comp George Clayton was 
promoted from 3rd Provincial 
Grand Principal to 2nd 
Provincial Grand Principal. 
Our new 3rd Provincial Grand 
Principal is E Comp Mark 
Constant.

Following the announcement 
that E Comp Trevor Boswell 
will become Deputy 
Provincial Grand Master, his 
place as the Holy Royal Arch’s 
Provincial Grand Director 
of Ceremonies will be taken 
by E Comp John Payne. Our 
sincere congratulations to 
them all and we know that 
they can count on your 
support.

Our Grand Superintendent, 
E Comp Wayne Williams, 
commented: 

“The Annual Convocation in 
June was a sad occasion in 
many ways - why break up 
a winning team you may ask 
and it was an awful loss to 
me personally to see David 

Jackson stand down. 
He has been with me from 
the very outset and has been 
an absolute rock throughout. 
He was my Deputy for almost 
8 years but we are charged 
with the responsibility of 
ensuring a future succession 
line and this has to be seen 
as one of the early steps in 
that direction. Rest assured, 
David will still be involved 
in the Royal Arch in some 
form of executive role – his 
experience is too great to 
lose. I congratulate those 
who will be moving up the 
line and welcome to the 
team, E Comp Mark Constant 
as 3rd Provincial Grand 
Principal - he will prove a 
great addition.”

 

News from The Holy Royal Arch
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Grand Lodges at that time – 
the Antients and the Moderns 
– unification negotiations 
continued well into the 1800s 
as all manner of differences 
between the two parties were 
gradually addressed. A mood 
of disquiet, even mistrust 
continued to prevail, so much 
so that in the 1830s, the 
Antients were advised to drop 
the Ceremony of the Veils 
from their exaltation ritual by 
the Grand Chapter Rulers at 
that time.. Surprisingly, the 
Antients conceded without 
too much resistance,  much 
to the bitter disappointment 
of a small number of Antient 
Lodges and “Provinces”.

Gradually over the ensuing 
years, even they had to 
conform...except for the 

The Antient and 
Original Ceremony 
of the Passing of 
the Veils
The Antient & Original 
Ceremony of the Passing of 
the Veils will take place at 
our First Principals’ Chapter 
in Northampton on the 3rd 
September 2015.

Full details have already been 
extensively circulated – firm 
reservations are now well 
in excess of 200. For those 
who have still to make their 
booking and would wish to do 
so, time is beginning to run 
out; the clock is ticking.

After the Act of Union in 1813 
between the two opposing 

Province of Bristol. They held 
firm.

And to this very day, the 
Antient Ceremony of the 
Passing of the Veils has 
remained an integral part 
their exaltation ceremony. 
The Rulers eventually 
granted their approval, no 
doubt reluctantly, so that for 
the last 250 years or so the 
Veils Ceremony in its original 
format has remained the 
preserve of the Province of 
Bristol, and Bristol only.

Aren’t we fortunate 
therefore to be able to 
host the demonstration 
team from Bristol for a rare 
demonstration of this rather 
special and unique ritual; it 
should be some occasion!
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Ferrers Lodge 
of MMM no 
1341 – Rushden - 
installation of Bro. 
W Barrie Hall
On 27th January, 2015, 
the Ferrers Mark Lodge 
Installation Meeting was 
honoured by a Team Visit by 
the Provincial Grand Master, 
R.W. Bro. George Bonham, 
accompanied by sixteen 
Active Provincial Grand 
Officers. Our much loved 
Bro. Barrie Hall was Installed 
in the Chair of the Lodge 
by W.Bro Brian Hornigold. 
In addition to the Provincial 
Team, sixteen Grand Officers 
were in attendance. In 
total some 78 Brethren 
were present to witness 
Bro Barrie’s Installation, 
wonderful support.

As we all know, W.Bro 
Barrie has held many senior 
positions in the Craft and 
other Orders in this Province. 

Advanced in April, 1999, his 
progress in the Mark was 
hampered a little by his 
positions in other Masonic 
Orders. The Chair in the Mark 
Degree was the only one he 
had not previously attained. 
The Ceremony was a great 
occasion rounded off with a 
superb Festive Board in true 
Rushden style.

Mike Richards –  
R & S Honour
Right Illustrious Companion 
Mike Richards is the Past 
District Grand Master of 
the East Midlands District 
of Royal & Select Masters. 
On the 21 April at Royal & 
Select Masters Grand Council 
in London he received the 
most prestigious promotion 
to Custodian of the Ninth 
Arch. This is a new honour 
introduced at the meeting 
by the Grand Master in 
recognition of exceptional 
service in the Order. R Ill 
Comp Mike was one of 
only four Companions to 
receive this. Although he 
is a relatively quiet man, 
through his determination he 
persuaded the Grand Master 
to introduce the Ceremony of 
the Silver Trowel within the 
Order which is the degree of 
Past Thrice Illustrious Master 
taken after the Council Chair. 
The honour of Custodian of 
the Ninth Arch falls above 
District Grand Master and 
immediately below that of 
Grand Principal Conductor of 
the Work. The East Midlands 
District is very proud to have 
such an honour conferred on 
its well loved and respected 
member.

Left to right: Deputy Provincial 
Grand Master, VWBro Brian 
Ennever PGJO, Provincial Grand 
Master, RWBro George Bonham 
GMRAC, WBro Barrie Hall, 
WM of Ferrers Lodge MMM 
and WBro. Brian Hornigold, 
Installing Master.

News from other orders
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than £120 million since 
1981. We provide grants 
totalling nearly £8 million 
each year in the areas of: 
medical research, support 
for vulnerable people, youth 
opportunities, hospice 
services, air ambulances 
and disaster relief; as well 
as providing assistance 
to Freemasons and their 
dependants in financial need.

Shine, a national charity that 
specialises in supporting 
people who have spina 
bifida and hydrocephalus, 
has received £35,000 from 
The Freemasons’ Grand 
Charity. This grant will fund 
the salary of a Development 
Coordinator who will manage 
the Shine40Plus project. 

£35,000 donation 
to SHINE
The Freemasons’ Grand 
Charity is a grant-making 
charity dedicated to 
supporting people in need, 
having donated more 

Shine40Plus will allow 
people over 40 to share their 
experiences; providing daily 
social interaction, comfort, 
and vital information 
about managing their 
condition and looking after 
themselves.

Speaking about the 
donation, Jackie Bland, Chief 
Executive of Shine said,

“We are extremely grateful 
for the support given by The 
Freemasons’ Grand Charity. 
This generous £35,000 
grant will fund the post of a 
Development Coordinator for 
the Shine40Plus network for 
one year.’
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Our Province continues 
to develop its Social 
Media presence via 
Facebook and Twitter.

While Social Media is not 
something that everyone 
wants to use, we are trying to 
ensure that those who would 
like to keep up to date with 
all Provincial matters through 
Facebook and Twitter have all 
the details that they need. 

The official Provincial Twitter 
account can be found by 
clicking on 
https://twitter.com/
NHMasons

and if you want to stay 
updated on all Royal Arch 
matters then their Twitter 
feed can be found at 
https://twitter.com/
nhpgchapter 

Northants and Hunts Masons

Lodge:     @nhmasons

Lodge (Provincial Charity 
Steward)  @ GerryPrGChStwd

Chapter	 @nhpgchapter

W Bro John Fergusson looks 
after Social Media for the 
Provincial Communications 
Committee.

Social media links

SUMMER 2015 . NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND   LODGE OF NORTHAMPTONSHIRE & HUNTINGDONSHIRE

Equally, there is a Provincial 
Facebook group that gives 
access to news and updates. 
This group is private and 
hidden from public view. 
If you would like to join 
this group then please add 
https://www.facebook.com/
john.fergusson.5, 
the Social Media 
member of the Provincial 
Communications Committee, 
as a friend and he will then 
add you as a member to the 
group.

PG Lodge Northants Hunts

(if you would like to join this 
group then please add PG 
Lodge Northants Hunts as a 
friend and you will then be 
added as a group member).
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2015/2016 acting officers

Maxwell William	   Bayes		  PGM		  Lodge of St James		  L6838
Trevor Frank	   Boswell		  DepPGM		 Old Northamptonian	 L5694
James		    Boughton	 APGM		  Heigham			   L8486
David John	   Burton		  APGM		  Petriburg			   L8767
Timothy Joseph	   Almond		 ProvSGW	 Towcestrian		  L9510
Gerard Thomas	   Dempsey	 ProvJGW		 Toseland			   L8837
Raymond		   Hemingray	 ProvGChap	 Fitzwilliam			  L2533
David Charles	   Watson		  ProvGTreas	 Lodge of Perseverance	 L455
Trevor John	   Cooke		  ProvGReg	 Abington			   L8041
Michael Charles	   Caseman-Jones	 ProvGSec		 Waynflete		  L4452
Charles Anthony	   Bennett		  ProvGDC		 De la Pre			  L1911
Steven Philip	   Brown		  ProvGSwdB	 Sartoris			   L9497
Paul		    Johnstone	 ProvGSuptWks	 Burghley			   L9364
Robert Ian	   Cox		  ProvDepGDC	 Lactodorum		  L8526
Dale Robert	   Gilbert		  ProvDepGDC	 Risdene			   L6532	
William Bernard	   Wright		  ProvGAlm	 Abington			   L8041
Gerald Raymond	   Crawford	 ProvGChStwd	 Grey Friars		  L4990
Charles Richard	   Brice		  ProvGMen	 Lactodorum		  L8526
William Murray	   Caswell		  ProvGOrat	 Lodge of Perseverance	 L455
Kevin		    Peck		  ProvSGD		 St Peter’s			   L442
Duncan Philip	   Childs		  ProvSGD		 Lodge of Perseverance	 L455
Michael John	   Pawluk		  ProvSGD		 Willowbrook		  L7439
Stephen Frederick	   Burton		  ProvSGD		 Ferraria			   L8489
Brian Frederick	   James		  ProvJGD		  England’s Centre		  L2555
Brian John William	   Hornigold	 ProvJGD		  Pemberton		  L3039
David		    Smith		  ProvJGD		  Coritani			   L8079
Timothy John	   Barrett		  ProvJGD		  Towcestrian		  L9510
William Thomas	   Diggins		  ProvAGSec	 Lodge of St George		 L5978
Peter George	   Ayton		  ProvAGDC	 Lodge of Fidelity		  L445
Russell Joseph	   Dickinson	 ProvAGDC	 Lactodorum		  L8526
Thomas Simon	   Webster		 ProvAGDC	 Petriburg			   L8767
Simon Barningham	   Harker		  ProvAGDC	 Sartoris			   L9497
Paul Wyndham	   Beard		  ProvGOrg	 Thistle and Rose		  L6644
Colin		    Reid		  ProvGStB		 Old Northamptonian	 L5694
Marcus Giles Stuart  Dickens		  ProvGStB		 Whytewell		  L8400	
Leslie Thomas	   Paul		  ProvAGStB	 Peterborough and C	 L2996
Cedric Alan	   Fry		  ProvGPurs	 St Wilfrid			  L4453
Michael William	   Marshall		 ProvGStwd	 Fitzwilliam			  L2533
Michael Adegboyega  Hamilton	 ProvGStwd	 Hatton			   L3041
Andrew David	   Moore		  ProvGStwd	 Lodge of St George		 L5978
Kenneth		    Brookes		 ProvGStwd	 Risdene			   L6532
John		    Cato		  ProvGStwd	 Abington			   L8041
Robert John	   Taylor		  ProvGStwd	 Samuel Pepys		  L8330
Robin David	   Porter		  ProvGStwd	 Whytewell		  L8400
Scott John Granville  Frater		  ProvGStwd	 Lactodorum		  L8526
Richard James	   Hill		  PPGStwd		 Danetre			   L8594
James Richard	   King		  PPGStwd		 Town and Country		  L9580
John Thomas	   Wooding	 ProvGTyler	 Cytringan			  L4048
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Roll of Honour

60 YEARS

50 YEARS
WBro James HIGHAM

WBro Michael HUDSON-
PEACOCK

WBro Vic 	
BASHFORD

WBro Edgar WILLS

WBro John FOX

WBro John BALL

WBro Michael DUCK

WBro Eric PLACE

WBro Harold BOWLEY

WBro Alan HANLEY

Richard Turpin	 01480 456476	 Provincial Communication Officer & 
		  Communication Committee Chairman

Gerry Crawford	 01604 831672	 Password Editor & Webmaster

John Fergusson	 07768 096301	 Social Media

Andy Moore	 01604 847368	 Northampton Lodges 360, 2555, 
		  5694, 5978, 6838, 7557, 8041, 8576 & 9601

Tony Potter	 01604 767080	 Northampton Lodges 1764, 1911, 2431, 
		  3972, 4990, 6977, 8158, 8844, 9048 & 9740

Mike Sheppard	 01327 705600	 Brackley, Daventry & Towcester

Peter Robinson	 01536 712165	 Kettering, Kimbolton, Thrapston & Oundle

Jack Summerfield	 01536 393501	 Corby

Rob Mallett	 07921 687849	 Wellingborough & Rushden

Guy Manners	 01780 444724	 Stamford

Russell Laxton	 01733 237090	 Peterborough

Simon Perry	 01480 830257	 Huntingdon, Ramsey, St Ives & St Neots

Mike Caseman-Jones	 01604 584213	 Provincial Grand Secretary

Please keep your Local Communication Officer advised of any item of interest. It is only 
by doing so that he can know what is happening in your area or Lodge and have news of 
it published in this magazine or on the Provincial Website.

Many congratulations to 
all the worshipful brothers 
featured on our Roll of 
Honour. Our best wishes for 
the future are included with 
this public recognition of your 
valuable service.

Communication Officers’ contacts


